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Memorandum Date: June 27,2011 ] :/) (_\L ‘
Meeting Date: July 13, 2011 '

TO: Board of County Commissioners

DEPARTMENT: Public Works

PRESENTED BY: Bill Morgan, County Engineer

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: Report Back/ADA Bus Stop Request on Scenic Drive
. MOTION

This item is a report back to the Board of County Commissioners (Board); no motion is proposed.

1. AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY

This item is a report back on an issue raised in public testimony at the Board’s Capital
Improvements Program (CIP) public hearing on May 10, 2011. The issue isin regards to a
request for an ADA accessible bus stop on Scenic Drive. Scenic Drive is not built to urban
standards (no curbs, gutters, sidewalks etc.}) and there is not an Americans with Disabilities Act
(ADA) accessible bus stop on Scenic Drive.

i BACKGROUND

A. Board Action and Other History

At the Board’s Capital Improvements Program (CIP) public hearing on May 10, 2011, Ms.
Beverly Ashwill provided testimony regarding the lack of an (ADA) compliant ramp at a bus stop
along Scenic Drive. Ms. Ashwill provided similar testimony at the CIP public hearing before the
Lane County Roads Advisory Committee (RAC) meeting on March 21, 2011. Ms. Ashwill’s letter
of testimony is provided as Attachment 1.

Ms. Ashwill had previously contacted Lane Transit District (LTD) to request improvements to the
bus stop on Scenic Drive by Dublin Avenue. LTD responded to her request on March 9, 2011
(Attachment 2) indicating that they would not be making improvements to that stop. As noted
in this letter, Ms. Ashwill is eligible for RideSource, a curb to curb service specifically provided
for people who are unable to use the regular fixed-route bus service. LTD staff notes that
access to RideSource meets the obligation of the transit authority to meet ADA requirements.
This service is largely subsidized, but does require a $3.00 fee to utilize.

As reported at the May 10, 2011 public hearing Public Works was sympathetic to Ms. Ashwill’s
request and made efforts to determine whether a simple, low cost alternative could be
developed to meet the needs of Ms. Ashwill and meet basic public safety standards. The
County Engineer determined that providing a raised pad as requested by the applicant was not
an option that could be constructed in a manner that met basic design standards and safety
requirements. The County Engineer’s response is provided as Attachment 3. At the Board’s
May 10, 2011 meeting, staff was directed to revisit the possibility of providing alternative
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Written Testimony from Ms. Ashwill

| contacted LTD Bus system about the problem. They sent out a bus to check out the
situation. Their findings were that they could build a platform for me there, but they
would need curbs and they don’t do curbs. [ found out through phone calling around that
the streets here are under the jurisdiction of Lane County Public Works. I intended to be
at your hearing but was unable to attend because of the weather situation. I am writing
this letter to ask you to be willing to work with LTD and create a short curb at the bus
stop area so LTD can create the accessible platform [ would need to use that bus stop.

I uqdcrstand the budget concerns. | am hoping this small and hopefully inexpensive
project could be seen in the light of the physical safety and welt being of one (or more) of

your citizens (a taxpayer) as opposed to measuring it with more expensive and major
concemns, all of which have good merit.
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LTD Response

Lane Transit District

March 9, 2011

Beverly Jo Ashwill
315 Dublin Avenue
Eugene, Oregon 97404

RE: Bus Stop Ramp and Pad Request on Scenic Drive
Dear Ms. Ashwill:

| recognize that it has taken us some time to get back to you about your request for
improvements at the bus stop on Scenic Drive at Dublin Avenue. Please be assured that
we appreciate and carefully considered your request. LTD staff visited the site, consulted
with County personnel, and discussed this with LTD managers.

For these reasons LTD will not be making improvements to this stop:

1. LTD does not have the resources or the jurisdiction to construct or maintain basic
street improvements such as curbs or sidewalks on unimproved streets.

2. When LTD does make individual bus stop improvements such as the installation of
concrete pads, ramps, or curb cuts that connect to existing curbs and sidewalks, or
to install a bench or sheiter, decisions are based on the use of the stop as well as
improving accessibility for people with disabilities. The Scenic Drive and Dubfin
Avenue stop has generally low use.

3. This site does not appear to have the space needed to safely accommodate an
access ramp and landing requirements. Buses, bikes, and pedestrians all need room
to maneuver along with regular traffic. Further investment in design and layout is
needed.

LTD is aware of the issue for nders like you who are unable to use the current style of
ramps on low-floor vehicles when the ramp is deployed to the ground. Our next vehicle
purchases will have newly designed ramps that have a reduced ramp slope of 1:6 to
alleviate the problem. The first of these should arrive in the fall. Obviously, this offers a long-
term, not an immediate soiution since it takes time and money to get all of the old
equipment replaced.
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County Engineer's Analysis

BAJRACHARYA Shashi it U S 4
From: MORGAN Bili F

Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2011 1:33 PM

To: BAJRACHARYA Shashi

Ces BROWN David L

Subject:  Scenic Drive Comments

Shashi:

| have had the opportunity to review the memorandum to the Roads Advisory
Committee (RAC) for the draft Capital Improvement Program (CIP) for Fiscal
Years 2012 through 2016, more particularly the Summary of Public Comments
and Analysis for the request by Ms. Beverley Ashwill. In particular, | have the
following comments on the low cost improvements (shoulder paving or a
concrete boarding pad) proposal under consideration regarding Ms. Ashwill’s
request for an Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliant bus stop
improvement on Scenic Drive.

In the area, there is an overall lack of roadways built to meet urban standards, or
having curbs, gutters or sidewalks. One of the fundamental principals of why we
have urban standards is so that ADA guidelines can be met. If roads are not built
to urban standards, then ADA guidelines are very difficult if not possible to meet.

| looked at the latest edition of ADA Accessibility Guidelines for Buildings and
Facilities (ADAAG), and found the following guidelines in Section 10,
Transportation Facilities. | have bolded a few areas for easy reference and
emphasis.

10.2.1 New Construction.

(1) Where new bus stop pads are constructed at bus stops, bays or other
areas where a lift or ramp is to be deployed, they shall have a firm, stable
surface; a minimum clear length of 96 inches (measured from the curb or
vehicle roadway edge) and a minimum clear width of 60 inches (measured
parallel to the vehicle roadway) to the maximum extent allowed by legal or
site constraints; and shall be connected to streets, sidewalks or
pedestrian paths by an accessible route complying with 4.3 and 4.4.
The slope of the pad parallel to the roadway shall, to the extent
practicable, be the same as the roadway. For water drainage, a maximum
slope of 1:50 (2%) perpendicular to the roadway is allowed.

(2) Where provided, new or replaced bus shelters shall be installed or
positioned so as to permit a wheelchair or mobility aid user to enter from
the public way and to reach a location, having a minimum clear floor area
of 30 inches by 48 inches, entirely within the perimeter of the shelter.
Such shelters shall be connected by an accessible route to the
boarding area provided under paragraph (1) of this section.
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